
A Re-Posting Of A Piece About
"Staunch Ally" Saudi Arabia
 

Here is a previous post about “our staunch ally” Saudi Arabia,
which mentions another famous above-the-law case, that of the
Saudi prince who used his private plane, and his diplomatic
immunity, to smuggle into France 66 suitcases with cocaine (or
was  it  heroin?).  Apparently  hs  share,  as  an  Al-Saud
princeling, of the vast sums that the Al-Saud help themselves
to, year after year, from the nation’s oil revenues, was not
enough:

Saudi Arabia is not and never has been, and never could be, a
“close ally” or an “ally” or a “friend” or anything at all
except a mortal enemy, of the United States, as the most
powerful of Infidel countries. Occasionally the Saudis find
that their interests, and those of the Americans, may overlap
— the Saudis wanted the Red Army defeated in Afghanistan,
because it was an army of Infidels suppressing Muslims, and
the Americans wanted the Red Army defeated in Afghanistan
because it wanted the Soviet Union defeated everywhere it
chose to project its military power. The Americans wanted to
push Saddam Hussein out of Kuwait because they feared the
aggressive nature of his regime and his pretense of becoming
King of the Arabs; the Saudis wanted to push Saddam Hussei
out of Kuwait because they feared his designs on Saudi Arabia
and the appeal of any rhetorical attacks by his regime on the
corrupt Al-Saud.

Saudi Arabia has spent nearly $100 billion over the past
three decades on the Jihad to spread Islam. That money has
paid  for  mosques,  both  buildings  and  maintenance,  and
madrasas, and propaganda disseminated in those mosques and
madrasas that preach hatred and violence toward all Infidels;
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that money has paid for a vast army of Western hirelings,
deployed in the capitals of the West to present Saudi Arabia
as, precisely, a “close ally,” with the real Saudi Arabia,
the one described by J. B. Kelly in his essay “Of Valuable
Oil  and  Worthless  Policies,”  hidden  from  view  —  as  for
decades it was hidden from American view by incessant Aramco
propaganda. That money has also been used to buy influence to
prevent any sensible energy plan that might diminish reliance
on oil from being adopted by the government.

Saudi Arabia (and Kuwait and the Emirates as well) needs to
be read the riot act. Its rulers should be told they can no
longer send money to this country to spread hatred through
the kind of propaganda disseminated in the mosques it pays
for — or at least, not without severe consequences. They can
no longer be allowed to send money to pay for campaigns of
Da’wa, targetted at the most vulnerable citizens in this
country (if Muslims want to conduct missionary work, local
Muslims will have to do it, not as part of a geopolitical
campaign by Saudi or other rich Arabs). Any monies that come
from Saudi Arabia should be carefully monitored, and those
who receive those monies publicized — so that all those
influence-peddlers,  those  writers  of  Op/Ed  articles  and
deliverers of lectures about “our friends the Saudis” and
“America’s real interests in the Middle East” — given by
those who cash their Saudi-generated checks even as they
mutter darkly about “the Israeli lobby” — and of course those
who pay, directly or indirectly, for such groups as the
“Council  on  the  National  Interest”  —  which  “National
Interest” seems to be defined in one way only. Any such
monies  will  be  monitored,  and  the  sums  given  public
attention, or if a way can be found to do it, seized. There
is no sense in regarding Saudi Arabia as anything other than
an enemy, the chief provider of the Money Weapon for the
world-wide Jihad. pay for these mosques, madrasas, or to such
groups as do their bidding in lobbying the government. There
is nothing that the Saudis can do to us. But the Al-Saud



depend on us, in the end, for their own family’s security.
They depend on the West for petroleum engineers, and doctors,
and every sort of expert to run their country. They depend on
the West for medical care, education or at least the receipt
of plausible-sounding degrees (a different thing), for the
children of the ruling family’s princes and princelings and
even, here and there, possibly a princelette or two, and also
for the children of the courtiers and middlemen and fixers
who have made money from their connections to the Al-Saud,
all essentially creatures of the oil bonanza, that is to say,
of unstoppable torrents of money, where once there were only
seasonal rivulets from wadis, that are the result only of an
accident of geology.

Saudi Arabia depends entirely on the Western world for that
medical care, that access to education, that fun-fair-cum-
brothel-cum-gambling-den that Monte Carlo, and Las Vegas, and
Marbella, and London, and even McLean, Virginia, and Aspen,
Colorado (see that conduit for BAE bribes, Prince Bandar).
The Al-Saud think they are above the law, and the British
government, in choosing not to follow through on the BAE
investigation’s results, has shown that at least they are
above British law. Now we shall see if the scandal of the 66
suitcases,  stuffed  with  heroin  (or  was  it  cocaine?)  and
brought into France, on a plane owned by a Saudi prince who
now claims diplomatic immunity, will be dropped, which means
that the Al-Saud would also be above French law.

And the final question remains: will the Al-Saud continue to
get away with murder, that is to say with funding those who
are hostile to, and who wish to undermine in every way, our
own  legal  and  political  institutions  because  these
institutions flatly contradict both the letter and spirit of
Islam?

When will Saudi Arabia be re-dimensioned? When it will be
seen as the primitive kingdom, ruled by Johnny-jump-ups who
happen  to  have  driven  out  the  Hashemites,  and  to  have



defeated the Shammar tribe, and rule because they stand by
the  mutawwa,  stand  by  the  worst  Wahhabis  who,  in  turn,
provide them, despite their enormous corruption and theft of
national wealth, with the legitimacy that so far has allowed
them not only to stay in power, but also not merely to dare
to bully, but also to hire Western hirelings who help mislead
the American public as to the supposed power of Saudi Arabia.

Cut it down to size, but begin by calling in Adel Jubeir and
telling him not only that the “ally” business is long over,
but the Saudi Arabian rulers, and Saudi “stability,” are
dispensable as far as the American government and people are
concerned. After all, in the end, if the oil wells of al-Hasa
were to fall to those who are even worse, even more open,
about their Islam-inculcated hatred of Infidels, we can – and
would – seize those oil wells. And if the Saudis reply, as
they will, with some blague about how they have “mined” the
oilfields, don’t believe it. And if they further allude to
all the money they can pull out of the American market, then
they  can  be  told  that  a  great  deal  of  Saudi  wealth,
especially of individuals, can be located and seized; that
the corrupt behavior of Saudi princes can be easily tracked,
filmed, and put on the Internet which would not make the
lives of those princes any easier at home, and that there is
a great deal more that can be done –unless they stop funding
campaigns of Da’wa, not only here but elsewhere.


